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Kaycee Hathaway

From: Brad Brisbine <bab@mjnealaia.com>

Sent: Tuesday, January 20, 2015 10:42 AM

To: Kaycee Hathaway

Cc: 'Leif Langlois'; Mark Neal

Subject: 14469 Grow Bros response to Jan 12 letter from Kaycee @ Kittitas Co

Attachments: 2015-01-09 SEPA letter response.pdf; mfp@mjnealaia.com_20150120_115155.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Good morning Kaycee, 

Please see attached letter of explanation, and a second attachment with revised pages 2,3,and 5 of the previously 

submitted SEPA checklist.  These changes are in response to your Jan 12
th

 letter to Leif Langlois, and will eliminate 

discrepancies between written responses and graphic plans. Changes are in bold type for your convenience. 

 

 

Thank you, 

 

Brad Brisbine 
Architect 

MJ Neal Associates, Architects PLLC 

ph 509.663.6455   fx 509.663.6423 

web www.mjnealaia.com  I   
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January 20, 2015 

 

Kittitas County Community Development Services 

Attn: Kaycee K. Hathaway, Staff Planner 

411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2 

Ellensburg, WA 98926 

 

Re: Grow Bros SEPA SE-14-00011 

 

Dear Kaycee:  

 

We are in receipt of your January 12 letter to Leif Langlois regarding a discrepancy between the SEPA 

checklist and future-phase information that you received from Leif on January 7th. We offer the following: 

 

1. Please accept a revised response to SEPA A.11, as follows: 

 

21.12 acres, I-502 grow facility. (8) 30’ x 80’ greenhouses, with ( 2  18) 8’ x 20’ storage structures, 

( 20  17) 10’ x 12’ portable starter structures, an office, a 10’ x 12’ security building, and a future 

50’ x 120’ processing facility, all under Phase I. 
 

At Phase II, the same buildings as described under Phase I are planned for the south half of 

the site. Note that property for Phase I will be on the 10.20 acre Lot 2, and Phase II on the 

10.92 acre Lot 3, which are being combined into a single lot of 21.12 acres via boundary line 

adjustment as approved by Kittitas County Assessor’s Office. 

 

An Option B for Phase II will be to change the (8) greenhouses to (5) 50’ x 120’ indoor 

hydroponic-grow production buildings, and reduce the (18) 8’ x 20’ storage structures to (12). 

 

The decision on whether to use Option B will be made during final document preparation of 

Phase II, based on which direction would be more appropriate for the operation. 
 

2. Please accept a revised response to SEPA B.3.b.1, as follows: 

 

There are no known surface water withdrawals or diversions. KRD Irrigation will not be 

used inside the fence line of the operation, nor will any be used in any marijuana grow 

processes or any related marijuana activity.  

 

KRD Irrigation will be used to maintain a single row of hops and grapes planted outside of 

the security fence, which are utilized as additional sight-obscuring screening at chain-link 

fence. 

 

A well will be dug on the property to provide water for I-502 crop. 

 

Please note that there is no change to SEPA B.3.b.2, in that there will be no sewage waste 

water discharged to site due to use of porta-potties for employees. 
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Please contact me with any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Brad Brisbine 

MJ Neal Associates 

 
Attachments: 

Revised SEPA pages 2, 3 & 5 (in bold type), in keeping with description of this letter. 

 

CC: Leif Langlois 

 

 


